Community Preservation Committee
February 22, 2010
Minutes
Members present:  Roscoe Sandlin (RS), Chairman, Midge Sandlin (MS), Joe G. Strauch (JGS), Olga Weiss (OW), James Jurney, Jr and Fred Keator (FK).  
Scott Pignatelli, Ken Fowler and Jim Sorrentino absent.  
Also in attendance: Mary Albertson (MA), Town Planner.   
RS opened the meeting at 7:00 PM.  
JGS made a motion to approve the February 1, 2010 minutes with one correction, seconded by FK.  The Committee voted 6-0 in favor.
Lenox Library – Exterior Renovations
Greg Federspiel, Town Manager offered an overview of the project.  He said there are three components of the project:  roof repair, roof balustrade replacement and window shutters.  He said they have an estimate for each component of the project and he has calculated a contingency to ensure the work can be completed in a reasonable and timely manner.  The proposed project costs are:  roof repair - $13,500, roof balustrade replacement $58,500 and window shutters $44,000.  The total project costs are $116,000.  The funding is proposed from three sources:  $50,000 as part of the Town’s FY11 capital program, $50,000 from CPA funds, and $16,000 from the remaining bond proceeds – a result of private fundraising the ensued prior to the purchase of the property.  

Mr. Federspiel offered a brief power-point presentation showing the current exterior conditions at the library.    Mr. Federspiel concluded by thanking the CPC for their consideration and offered to answer questions.  

FK asked if there will be a need for future renovations.  Mr. Federspiel said the windows need to be replaced and the bricks need to be repointed.  FK asked why shutters were the priority instead of windows.  Mr. Federspiel explained the renovations were divided into a multi-year plan.  Discussion ensued regarding who is responsible for maintaining the building.  Mr. Federspiel said maintenance is per the lease agreement.  The library is responsible for repairs under $5,000 and the Town is responsible for repairs over $5,000.  

FK asked it the Capital Improvement Committee (CIC) has approved the $50,000 for the project.  Mr. Federspiel said CIC has not made its final recommendations.  

Roscoe Sandlin – Triangle Park Extension  
RS offered an update on the project.  He said that the .48 acre parcel (northern parcel)   has been sold for $310,000.  The .38 acre parcel is still available and the asking price is $350,000.  

RS asked the members for their input regarding the status of the application.  The circumstances have changed given the sale of the .48 acre parcel.  OW suggested Stockbridge as an example of a community that is conducting private fund-raising to preserve open space.  JJ said he likes the project.  Mr. and Mrs. Hathorne offered input regarding the project.  They live on Cliffwood Street and said they support private fundraising and would consider making a contribution.  Discussion ensued regarding the establishment of a trust.    
The consensus of the members was the project is still viable and it should remain as an active application.  
Historical Commission – Update Historic Building Records

Jim Biancolo and Suzanne Pelton made a presentation.  Mr. Biancolo distributed copies of the official historic building inventory forms also known as Form B’s.  Currently there are 330 Form B’s.  The addresses are incorrect because the forms were prepared prior to re-numbering for the 911 Emergency System.  He suggested that there are errors regarding the architecture and the photos are poor quality.  He said the proposed project is to update 88 of the Form’s B for the Historic District.  
Ms. Pelton said the Historical Commission is responsible for maintaining five sets of the Form B records.    The Historical Commission is the official record keeper and only the Historical Commission can make changes to the forms.  She noted that one copy is located at the Lenox Library and is very well used.  She feels strongly that the Form B’s should be prepared by a consultant.  She went on to say that the Massachusetts Historical Commission recommends that Form B’s be prepared by a professional historic preservation consultant.  She said that accurate Form B’s are important for the development of a Demolition Delay Bylaw.  
RS asked the approximate costs to update all the Form B’s.  JJ said it would be approximately $20,000.  

JGS questioned why this project cannot be completed by volunteers.  FK echoed this sentiment and suggested this would be a wonderful high school project.  OW countered by stating that the Form B’s need to be prepared to Massachusetts Historical Commission standards.  JJ said that Form B’s can help communities determine real estate value and suggested the money spent on a professional consultant is necessary.  JJ suggested there might be some clerical work that would be completed by volunteers but the majority of the working should be completed by a consultant. 
Meeting Reminder:  
Monday - March 8, 2010 @ 7:00 PM

FY11 Public Hearing & Regular Meeting
Meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM.  

Respectfully Submitted

Mary Albertson, Town Planner
Approved:   3/29/2010
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